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Tinkers Bridge Residents’ Association
26th January 2023
Present: Deanna Norris (Secretary), John Orr (Chair), April Rennie (Vice Chair), Kirsty Rennie (Treasurer), Neasham Galloway, Kevin Vickers, Donna Fuller, Sian Lewis, Vincent, Edward Heinzelmann, David Lee
Apologies:  Ron Ellis, Terry Weller, Derek Weller, Chantelle Tomlinson, Janet Day. 
Guest: Kevin Vickers (Community Development and Events WCC), Donna Fuller (Ward Councillor / Resident)
	
	
	Action by whom

	1
	Welcome
John opened and welcomed everybody to the meeting 
	

	2
	Minutes of the previous meeting
These are listed on the Tinkers Bridge Website 
	

	3
	Chairs Report 
John has been to the parish council meeting and some RoRE meetings. John was contacted by the family of Tom Jewell to let him know that Tom had passed. He had been a resident on TB for many years, children and grandchildren living on the estate, well known and loved over the years. We send our condolences to the family; a minute’s silence was held. 
	

	4
	Treasurers Report

We received a donation check for the Larder from The GMB trade union, we would like to thank them for this. We were noticed by Coral during the summer breakfast club. No other income other than that. 
	

	5
	Funding 
April has asked that we decide what is going to happen through the year so she can apply for fundings. Julia Bandy said to email the office and apply for the coronation now and that it will not come out of the £800 standard funding. Woughton are doing an event Saturday, then the concert on show via screen on the Sunday in the evening, they are also doing a volunteer drive / big lunch. Donna suggested we do an event on the Sunday or Monday. We would probably go with a Monday as the meeting place is taken on the Sunday and we would need access for tea / coffee / toilets. Saturday 6th May is the formal coronation. 
John mentions a street party, we will still need access to the meeting place as the weather and toilets etc. We need to advertise and see what the people want as we find big events are not usually well attended. Deanna to put a poll on Facebook to see what the residents would like through the year. We are thinking the community garden for this, with the possibility of getting a porta-loo and john would like a hog roast 

Donna asked if we are looking to run the breakfast club in the school holidays again this year, we aren’t sure yet as we are struggling for the volunteers to help out. It was well attended and it would be good for the children but there aren’t many that help out. We will ask who would like it to run and who would help out, parents may want to help out whilst they come with the children.
 
	

	6
	Environmental Report 
Not had much update from Ron. He has had notification that the lights at the underpass have been fixed that he has been chasing. April would like us to do a walk around as there is so much dumped rubbish. Deanna has contacted Serco as we are getting replies from MKC saying that the reports are completed but they are not, their response was that MKC mark it complete it complete when they send Serco the job, that is then Serco’s job to carry it out. Donna has advised that a company called SUEZ contractors are taking over Serco. This will also include the roll out of the 4 bins, it will start around April time and take around 6 months. Overall, there has been a decrease in local rubbish, bags ripped open etc since the bins have been tested. Maybe the space will be an issue for some residents but there will be pros and cons all the way from this. 
We do have various residents that litter pick on a regular basis which we are also very thankful for. 
	

	7
	Regeneration & RoRE
Donna has said that planning permission has been granted from retro wrap / decarbonisation fund, the plan is that they will start working on things by the end of April, the first bid was for 15M for the first wave on Netherfield, the second bid was close to 59M this is for the second wave of Netherfield, Tinkers Bridge, Fullers Slade and some other estates possibly. We should hear more about the funding in March, they will finish the second wave of Netherfield then get to us probably early 2024. WCC are quite confident the second bid will be approved as the first bid was went smoothly. This is called the Decarbonisation Fund, John has asked if this sits within the department of communities and housing, he asked Donna to confirm. 
For Netherfield they are looking to replace the floating slabs between the houses, these have shown to house rats, this will most likely be the same for Tinkers Bridge. For private owners there is a fund called Wolverton community energy for landlords to apply for funds to do updates on the houses as the regeneration will be council houses only. Most council houses are energy rated D; it is said that this renewal will take them to a strong B. 
Donna would like to discuss ERF (Estate renewal Forums), they are getting thoughts together and feeding to WC, they don’t want to over promise and under deliver. Donna would like us to be realistic about what they want and this gives the residents a voice in doing so.


	

	8
	Newsletter - Sian
Sian has said if any one local would like to take over, she would be happy to let them. She also wanted to ask opinions, are people reading it, are they useful. As a whole the RA are very pleased with the newsletter and how it is presented. 
We have decided to add contact details of the editor so that if anyone has things they would like to see or to change they can contact Sian and advise. 

We have decided to make a residents committee group so that Sian can send ideas and we can all approve as a team.
	

	9
	Accounts Inspector 
Ruth has been in contact with April and Kirsty, she has started to compile paper work for the accounts, the website was updated with things that she advised was missing. April advised that we now have online banking to speed things up so all information is available straight away. She would like the accounts end of January. Ruth asked about Johns funding, it was allocated to the breakfast club so it never really went into the TBRA account. 
John spoke about a lot of what do are skill sets that could be used going forward on CV’s or job applications etc. He would like to get some training in to help us have more IT knowledge overall. Julia is always offering training so we must keep a look out for this, its at the civic offices. 
	

	10
	Community Café / Fridge / Larder discussion / Warm Room
Café we are running every 2nd Saturday, it’s a busy week, the hall is full as café, larder and fridge are all in one day. 
Larder has opened up for new members again we are up to 117 memberships. We have made a decision to use donations to buy food in to help make meals for larder members so that they are getting a lot for their money. Majority of what people are taking weekly are what we have purchased in and not what is coming from the paid memberships from Sofea. Sofea are stating it was never stated as meals so they are not to blame for the way we are looking at this. It was more a supplement alongside your regular shopping. Going forward we are looking at the Community Shop, and also Bookers to see what can be done in the long term , this will need to be discussed going forward as this will be an awful lot of added work for us as volunteers but it is some thing we are looking into so we can go alone and do it ourselves. This is not something we are looking to rush into. 
 The fridge had 92 people attend last week, so the numbers are defiantly growing.

Community fridge, we now have scales so all that is going is weighed and recorded, this is mainly so we know how much is saved each week and how much is not going to landfill.

Warm room is going well, 53 last week and 42 this week. It’s a steady come and go of residents so we are very happy with how we are running this. Wesley attended, he is one of our vulnerable residents and doesn’t come to events or anything so for him to attend, we are over the mood. 
	

	11
	Defibrillator being at the meeting place (Facebook Request)
A post was put up on Facebook asking if where the nearest machine was and if we could discuss getting a defib machine outside the meeting place. 
Donna said there was an announcement the end of last year that the government would allocate 1M towards defibs, there has been no follow up on this, no where to claim any thing from. 

Some facts around defibs are there are around 30,000 heart attacks outside of hospitals each year, 80% of those are at home and 20% of those are in the public, 6000 a year may benefit from a public accessible defib machine (Nationwide). Each minute without treatment reduces the chance of survival by 7-10% but the chance of a positive outcome rise from around 6% to over 70% if chest compressions are applied, so people could do without defibs with the right training around other areas. There are obviously benefits to them but with costs involved, these have to be maintained, also vandalism has to betaken into account. WCC checked around the neighbouring parish’s to see if their machines had been used, none of these have been used. The optimum time to get to a defib is 3 minutes so to get to the main hall and back to the other end of the estate would probably overtake that time scale, so it would always only benefit half of the estate. Through all the research the main benefit is chest compressions. 

Donna as a councillor stated that she has read a comment saying that Woughton CC looked at this and then just threw it out. WCC done a lot of research and checks on this, very thoroughly and it was decided against. Donna also stated that she would find the £1500 it would cost to get this and put it towards training and first aid, with effective CPR and chest compressions. This seems like it would be of much better use as there would be more people in various streets to help when needed. 


	

	12
	 A.O.B
Dave would like approval for ink for the printer, this has previously been approved so didn’t need approval but we asked the committee anyway. 
Kevin added that WCC have been working with MK Communities App with Alessio, for residents of the Woughton community matches requests for help with people to help, things that aren’t the council’s responsibility but people in the community can help with. 

You put into the app what you want or would like and the app would match you up with someone in your area or someone that could help with that requirement. This will also give them an idea of what is needed and who is in need in the area to raise awareness. 

The app can be downloaded now to browse, its just a pilot at the moment still being built. It isn’t fully live to the public. 

The categories that are on the app have been taken from the Tinkers Bridge official group as there is a lot discussed on this group. 
	Approved by all 

	13
	Next Meeting 
23rd February 2023
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